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ATCHAFALAYA BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT
P. O. Box 170

Port Allen, Louisiana  70767-0170

Phone (225) 387-2249

Fax     (225) 387-4742


October 3, 2012
A Public Hearing was held with the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District at the Office of the Board in Port Allen, Louisiana at 4:00 p.m., Wednesday, 

October 3, 2012.  The purpose of the hearing was to consider levying additional or increased millage rates without further voter approval or adopting the adjusted millage rates after reassessment and rolling forward to a rate not to exceed the prior year's maximum.   

President John Grezaffi asked for comments from the audience.  No public comments were made.

Commissioner Barry Soileau moved, seconded by Commissioner Glenn Angelle and unanimously carried to adjourn the Public Hearing.  

* * * * *

A Regular Board Meeting of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held at the Office of the Board in Port Allen, Louisiana at 4:15 pm, Wednesday, October 3, 2012.  President John Grezaffi called the meeting to order.  Mrs. Janice Jarreau called the roll.  The following members were present:

COMMISSIONER


PARISH


Gerald Alexander


Ascension


Glenn Angelle


Iberia

Cory Chustz



West Baton Rouge

Bill Flynn



West Baton Rouge

John Grezaffi


Pointe Coupee

Daniel Hebert


Iberville  



Karen Jewell


Iberville

Moise LeBlanc


St. Martin

Gerald LeGrand


St. Martin

Harry Marionneaux


Iberville  (arrived late)

Earl Matherne


Assumption 

Nickie Rockforte


Pointe Coupee

Barry Soileau 


St. Landry


Absent:



None

Also Present:

INDIVIDUAL


REPRESENTING


Billy Wall



CPRA

Steve Marionneaux


Levee Board Attorney
Cecil Tessier


Assistant Executive Director

Bruce Guidry


Levee Board Police Captain
Richard Sparks


Levee Board Operations Superintendent
Janice Jarreau


Administrative Program Manager

Kristy Jewell 


Human Resource Analyst
Crissi Canezaro


Administrative Coordinator
Tiffany Weber


Administrative Coordinator

Peggy McCutcheon


Accounting Technician

Will Tyson



Executive Director


* * * * *

The Commissioners reviewed the minutes of the September 5, 2012 meeting.  Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Moise LeBlanc and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the Regular Board Meeting of September 5, 2012 and that they be published in the official journal of the Board.

* * * * *

Mrs. Janice Jarreau, Secretary, read the following:

Resolution No. 1


BE IT RESOLVED, by the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District of the Parish of West Baton Rouge, Louisiana, in a public meeting held on Wednesday, October 3, 2012, which meeting was conducted in accordance with the Open Meetings Law and the additional requirements of Article VII, Section 23(C) of the Louisiana Constitution and R.S. 47:1705(B), that the following adjusted millage rates be and they are hereby levied upon the dollar of the assessed valuation of all property subject to ad valorem taxation within said Parishes for the year 2012, for the purpose of raising revenue:








MILLAGE


Ad Valorem




3.960  mills


BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Assessor of the Parishes of Ascension, Assumption, Iberia, Iberville, Pointe Coupee, St. Landry, St. Martin and West Baton Rouge, shall extend upon the assessment roll for the year 2012 the taxes herein levied, and the tax collector of said Parish shall collect and remit the same to said taxing authority in accordance with law. 


The foregoing resolution was read in full, the roll was called on the adoption thereof, and the resolution was adopted by the following votes:

YEAS:  Commissioners Gerald Alexander, Glenn Angelle, Cory Chustz, Bill Flynn, John    

              Grezaffi, Daniel Hebert, Kay Jewell, Moise LeBlanc, Gerald LeGrand, Harry 

             Marionneaux, Earl Matherne, Nicky Rockforte, and Barry Soileau


NAYS:  None


ABSTAINED:  None


ABSENT:  None

CERTIFICATE


I hereby certify that the foregoing is a true and exact copy of the resolution adopted at the meeting held on Wednesday, October 3, 2012, at which meeting a quorum was present and voting.


Port Allen, Louisiana, this 3rd day of October, 2012.

________________________________________

John Grezaffi, President

President John Grezaffi asked for comments from the audience.  Hearing none, the roll was called on the adoption thereof, and the resolution was adopted by the following votes:


Yeas:  
Commissioners Alexander, Angelle, Chustz, Flynn, Grezaffi, Hebert, Jewell, 





LeBlanc, LeGrand, Marionneaux, Matherne, Rockforte and Soileau.


Nays:
None


Abstained:
None


Absent:
None

The following Resolution No. 2 was read in full by Mrs. Janice Jarreau, Secretary:


RESOLUTION NO. 2


BE IT RESOLVED, by the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District of the Parish of West Baton Rouge, Louisiana, in a public meeting held on Wednesday, October 3, 2012, which meeting was conducted in accordance with the Open Meetings Law and the additional requirements of Article VII, Section 23(C) of the Louisiana Constitution and R.S. 47:1705(B), that the taxing district voted to increase the millage rate(s), but not in excess of the prior year’s maximum rate(s), on all taxable property shown on the official assessment roll for the year 2012, and when collected, the revenues from said taxes shall be used only for the specific purposes for which said taxes have been levied. Said millage rate(s) are: 








Adjusted Rate


2012  Levy


Ad Valorem




3.960  mills


4.04  mills


BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Assessor of the Parishes of Ascension, Assumption, Iberia, Iberville, Pointe Coupee, St. Landry, St. Martin, and West Baton Rouge, shall extend upon the assessment roll for the year 2012 the taxes herein levied, and the tax collector of said Parish shall collect and remit the same to said taxing authority in accordance with law. 

The foregoing resolution was read in full, the roll was called on the adoption thereof, and the resolution was adopted by no less than two-thirds of the total membership of the taxing authority voting in favor as required by Article VII, Section 23(C) of the Louisiana Constitution and R.S. 47:1705(B). The votes were:


YEAS:  Commissioners Gerald Alexander, Glenn Angelle, Cory Chustz, Bill Flynn, John 

              Grezaffi, Daniel Hebert, Kay Jewell, Moise LeBlanc, Gerald LeGrand, Harry 

 Marionneaux, Earl Matherne, Nicky Rockforte, and Barry Soileau


NAYS:  None


ABSTAINED:  None


ABSENT:  None

CERTIFICATE


I hereby certify that the foregoing is a true and exact copy of the resolution adopted at the meeting held on Wednesday, October 3, 2012, at which meeting at least two-thirds of the total membership was present and voting.


Port Allen, Louisiana, this 3rd day of October, 2012.

________________________________________

John Grezaffi, President

President John Grezaffi asked for comments from the audience.  Hearing none, the roll was called on the adoption thereof, and the resolution was adopted by the following votes:


Yeas:  
Commissioners Alexander, Angelle, Chustz, Flynn, Grezaffi, Hebert, Jewell, 





LeBlanc, LeGrand, Marionneaux, Matherne, Rockforte and Soileau.


Nays:
None


Abstained:
None


Absent:
None








*  * * * * 

Judge William Dupont addressed the board asking for their support for his candidacy for First Circuit Court of Appeals.  

* * * * *

Mr. Will Tyson advised the board that the Corps of Engineer Levee Inspection Schedule is included in their packets.  He asked Commissioners to contact the office if they are interested in participating.

* * * * * *

Mr. Billy Wall of CPRA addressed the board.  He advised them that a meeting was held September 24, 2012 relative to the Levee Inspection Software.  The pilot program will be conducted in December, with the software being rolled out the first of next year.  

* * * * *

 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1A meeting of the Executive Committee of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held on Wednesday,  September 12, 2012 at 4:00 p.m. at the Board Office in Port Allen, Louisiana.  Chairman Harry Marionneaux called the meeting to order.  The following members were present:

Harry Marionneaux, Chairman
Daniel Hebert, 1st Vice Chairman
Barry Soileau, Member

Moise LeBlanc, Member

John Grezaffi, Ex-Officio Chair

Bill Flynn, Ex-Officio Chair

Absent: 
Cory Chustz, 2nd Vice Chairman
 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Also Present: 

Commissioner Gerald Alexander

Commissioner Karen Jewell

Commissioner Earl Matherne

Commissioner Nickie Rockforte

Bruce Guidry, Levee Board Police Captain

Janice Jarreau, Administrative Program Manager

Kristy Jewell, Human Resource Analyst

Tiffany Weber, Administrative Coordinator

Crissi Canezaro, Administrative Coordinator
William Tyson, Executive Director, Levee Board

Steve Marionneaux, Levee Board Attorney

Chairman Harry Marionneaux  called the meeting to order and declared a quorum present.  

1.
Discuss office personnel position modifications and upgrades - Mrs. Janice Jarreau 

requested authorization to request permission from Civil Service to upgrade the two Administrative Coordinator 3 positions currently occupied by Crissi Canezaro and Tiffany Weber to the position of Accounting Specialist 2.  Motion by  Commissioner Barry Soileau, seconded by Commissioner Daniel Hebert and unanimously carried to upgrade these positions once approved by Civil Service.

2.
Discuss committee changes and assignments - Commissioner John Grezaffi advised that 

the Gate Sub Committee,  Homeland Security Committee and the Building  Committee will be abolished.  He feels that the work of these committees can be consolidated and any matters relating to these topics can be presented to the Executive Committee.

3.
Discuss a gate at the end of Butte LaRose Levee/Discuss gate policy – Mr. Tyson advised 

that we received  correspondence from a group of attorneys regarding a landowner with property in Butte LaRose.  The landowners are complaining about a timber company using their road without permission.  Mr. Steve Marionneaux advised that we need to see when we acquired our servitude, and if an agreement was made between the landowner and the Board.  Chairman Harry Marionneaux requested that Mr. Tyson meet with Steve Marionneaux regarding this matter and that it be brought up at the next Regular Board Meeting.  

Commissioner John Grezaffi discussed the motion made at the August Board meeting regarding the gate policy.  Commissioner Barry Soileau asked if we have a problem with our gate policy.  Captain Bruce Guidry stated that we have no problems.  Commissioner Barry Soileau then said if we didn’t have a problem, that he would rescind the motion he previously made at the Regular Board Meeting.  Motion by Commissioner Barry Soileau seconded by Commissioner Daniel Hebert and unanimously carried, to keep the motion made by Commissioner Soileau at the August meeting, but add an amendment giving the Police Department the latitude to use its discretion in each individual case. 

4.
Discuss police officer and the police department operations - Commissioner Bill Flynn 

said he would like to readdress the issue of obtaining GPS for our Police Officers.  He said he wants to know where they are in case they get into some trouble.  Captain Bruce Guidry advised the committee that we are purchasing some new equipment using the Homeland Security grant funds that will allow his officers to email every hour or half-hour that will show their position.  He said the officers also have a red button they can push to alert the State Police if there is a problem.  

There being no further business to come before the committee, upon motion by Commissioner Barry Soileau and unanimously carried the meeting adjourned.  

Respectfully submitted,

/s/Harry Marionneaux,  Chairman


/s/Daniel Hebert, 1st Vice Chairman

/s/Moise LeBlanc, Member



/s/Barry Soileau, Member




/s/Bill Flynn, Ex-Officio Chairman


/s/John Grezaffi, Ex-Officio Chairman
Mr. Tyson advised the board that in reference to Item #3, the staff researched the servitude documents back to 1949, but have not found any additional rights or agreements with the landowner.  The gate permit was issued in 1989, and approved by the board.  

In reference to the GPS system for the Levee Board Police, Captain Bruce Guidry advised the board that the computers they are purchasing through the Homeland Security moneys will have a GPS built in.  He said the officers could email their location every hour, if requested.  Commissioner Bill Flynn said he read an article in the Advocate stating that Troy Hebert of ATC has GPS in his units that are on 24 hours per day.  They cost approximately $300 each. The board discussed whether we should have this for all police, or supervisors only.  The Commissioners asked Mr. Will Tyson to review these options and bring this to the Executive Committee.  Commissioner Barry Soileau moved, seconded by Commissioner Nickie Rockforte and unanimously carried to approve the minutes as presented.

* * * * *

Mr. Steve Marionneaux advised the board of the status of the Dugas Litigation in St. Martin Parish.  He said he has not received the information requested, but a hearing has been set for 10:00 am next week at the St. Martin Parish Courthouse.  

* * * * *

Commissioner Gerald Alexander asked for clarification of the law to add an item to the agenda.  Mr. Steve Marionneaux said it is a unanimous vote of the Board.  In the past, it was a 2/3 vote.

* * * * *

There being no further business to appear before the board, upon motion by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux and unanimously carried the meeting adjourned.

_________________________________             

Janice Jarreau, Secretary                     
       John Grezaffi, President

_________________________________
Linda E. Alwood, Contract Stenographer

An Equal Opportunity Employer

